
     
 

March 31, 2023 
 
 
Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:  
 
I am requesting funding for the Boys & Girls Club of the Virginia Peninsula Renovations in 
fiscal year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Boys & Girls Club of the 
Virginia Peninsula located at 11825 Rock Landing Drive, Chesapeake Building, Suite B, 
Newport News, VA, 23606. The funding would be used to renovate two buildings allowing the 
club to expand services and programming. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds 
because a majority of Boys & Girls Club members are low-to-moderate income, and the Club 
provides children 6-18 with programming to prepare them for the future. 
 
The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 42 
U.S.C. 5305(a)(1). 
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
 
Robert C. “Bobby” Scott 
Member of Congress 
 
 
 
 
 


